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The Tri-Village Local School District Board of Education met in special session on 

Saturday, June 2, 2018 at 5:00 p.m. with the following members present:  Tim Bevins, Shane 

Coby, Amy Farmer, Tracy Frech and Tom Schlechty.  Administrators attending were Josh 

Sagester and Kimberly Chowning. 

The Board of Education met to review the three offers received for the sale of property at 

408 E. Wayne Street, New Madison.  Mrs. Frech moved and Mrs. Farmer seconded that the 

Board of Education enter into executive session at 5:01 p.m. pursuant to Ohio Revised Code 

121.22 (G)(2) to consider the sale of personal property and exited executive session at 5:21 p.m.  

The initial offer received was in the amount of $61,000 from Tony and Emily 

MacKenzie, second back up offer from Nancy Ditmer in the amount of $63,000 and third back 

up offer from Leann Wiford in the amount of $63,000.  Tony and Emily MacKenzie counter 

offered $63,100.  Mr. Coby moved and Mr. Schlechty seconded that the sale shall be by private 

sale to Tony and Emily MacKenzie.  The motion passed unanimously. 

It is found and determined that all formal actions of this Board concerning and relating to 

the adoption of this resolution were adopted in an open meeting of this Board, and that all 

deliberations of this Board and of any of its committees that resulted in such formal action were 

in meeting open to the public, in compliance with the law. 

President Bevins declared the meeting adjourned at 5:29 p.m. 

 


